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In order to establish a common governance structure for family resource / support programs, child 
care, and full-day kindergarten, responsibility for Best Start Child and Family Centres will reside 
with the Ministry of Education. In addition, responsibilities related to the province’s support of Data 
Analysis Coordinators (DACs) and the Early Development Instrument (EDI) will be transferred to 
the Ministry of Education from the Ministry of Children and Youth Services.  While the provincial 
funding support for Best Start Networks is also being transferred to the Ministry of Education, the 
Networks will continue to be expected to have broad early years representation reflecting their local 
communities. 
 
The approach to Best Start Child and Family Centres will provide families and caregivers with easily 
accessible and responsive programs, services, and resources in convenient, recognizable locations, 
and will be supported by a user-friendly provincial website. Teams of qualified staff that include at 
least one registered early childhood educator will provide high-quality play and inquiry-based 
learning opportunities for children that are guided by the Early Learning Framework 
(http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/childcare/oelf/). Best Start Child and Family Centres will also provide 
access to information and timely referrals to help families access specialized services as needed. 
 
As we move forward, we will capitalize and build on existing successful practices, collaborative 
efforts, and community networks and leverage the extensive knowledge and expertise of dedicated 
early years professionals and volunteers working in these programs.  
 
Next Steps 
 
It will take time to realize our collective vision for children and their families and we want to make 
sure we get it right. Over the coming months, we will work closely with our federal, provincial, 
municipal, First Nation, school board, and local community partners to ensure children and families 
continue to have access to services and to help inform next steps. 
 
As a key part of the Ontario Early Years Policy Framework, we will continue to implement full-day 
kindergarten for all four- and five-year old children by 2014. The modernization of child care in the 
province remains a priority; we will continue to stabilize and transform the child care system. 
Additionally, the ministries of Health and Long-Term Care, Education, and Children and Youth 
Services are continuing to examine ways to improve the delivery of speech and language services for 
children across the province. 
 
As Minister for both Education and Children and Youth Services, I am fortunate to work closely with 
school and community-based partners. I want to take this opportunity to thank each and every one of 
you for providing children and their families with quality care, education, and services each day in 
communities across the province.  
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